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Honorable Sir, 

I wish to submit a new manuscript for publishing titled “Solid liquid extraction of Rice Bran oil using binary mixture of Ethyl Acetate and Dichloromethane”. I confirm that this work has neither been published nor under consideration for publication elsewhere. 
In this work, we have employed a new binary mixture of ethyl acetate and dichloromethane for enhanced and efficient recovery of rice bran oil. This binary mixture has never been used before for oil extraction, and has shown remarkable extractability prospects. Therefore, using this particular binary solvent system will not only make the extraction process efficient but also reduce the energy consumption needed for the processing of rice bran. Further, we have also proposed a mechanism of oil extraction from rice bran which may also be useful for the extraction of other seed oils. Moreover, a new and simplified technique of “multi run extraction process” is also devised for the determination of reference oil content in rice bran which is very efficient compared to the conventional soxhlet extraction technique. Furthermore, we have comprehensively investigated all the controlling parameters such as solvent composition, pre-heating temperature, bran particle size, processing time and stirring rates for optimized and enhanced oil recovery.
Since, we have introduced novelty and contributed greatly towards the extraction process of rice bran oil and this work can also be helpful for future researchers who intend to work in this area. Further, by employing this solvent system for rice bran oil recovery will not only enhance extraction yields but also make the process environment friendly with reduced operational costs. Therefore, I am looking forward to get this manuscript published at this great research platform for widespread readership. I would like to suggest following researchers to review my manuscript.

1- Dr. Arshid Mahmood Ali: King Abdul Aziz University Saudi  Arabia (amsali@kau.edu.sa)
2- Dr. Farooq Ahmad : Northern Border University Saudi Arabia (famin@nbu.edu.sa)

3- Dr. Faizan Ahmad: Teesside University UK (f.ahmad@tees.ac.uk)

Please address all correspondence concerning this manuscript to me at sajidhussain666@gmail.com. Thanks.
Yours Sincerely,
Sajid Hussain
Institute of Chemical Engineering and Technology, University of the Punjab Lahore, Pakistan.
Postal Address: House No. 65, Larex Colony Shahdara Lahore, Pakistan.

Phone: +923224750306

